IAAE Board Meeting

Saturday, November 14, 2009
Pioneer Hall, Des Moines YMCA Camp—Boone
Minutes

The meeting was called to order by President Mark Williams at 9:01 AM.

Adoption of the Agenda: Barry Clough moved to adopt the agenda with flexibility, seconded by Jeff Mayes, motion passed.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting: Minutes of the previous board meeting were presented by Scott Johnson. Jeff Mayes moved to accept the report, seconded by Katie McWhirter, motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report: Barb Lemmer stated that the General Account has $27,529.55, the Conference Account has $14,712.53, and the Region III CD has $5,000. The first payment for membership dues will be made next week. Brad Kinsinger moved to approve the report, seconded by Barry Clough, motion passed.
Region III Proposals: Scott Ermer was present to propose a Region III Conference at the The Hotel at Kirkwood Center in June of 2012. A proposal to host the Region III Conference at the Enrichment Center was presented by Michael Peiffer on behalf of Matt Eddy who could not be at the meeting due to a family conflict. The board tabled the decision of site selection and requested more information from each presenter in order to make a more sound decision at a future board meeting.
Ex-Officio Reports:
· ISU-AgEd: Dr. Wade Miller reported that attempts are being made to reorganize the department due to budget cuts. Teacher education enrollment in the department is at or near 100 students.
· Governor’s Council on Ag Ed: No report
· Iowa FFA Foundation: Pat Powers stated that the Grain Drive Fund is a new initiative to raise funds for the Foundation. The Enrichment Center is nearing completion and ribbon cutting ceremonies are being planned. The Foundation is now advertising for a Enrichment Center Coordinator position.

· Team AgEd: Dr. Wade Miller said that there is currently a search for someone who will draft a strategic plan for Agricultural Education in Iowa.
· ISU Ag Ed Club: Bret Spurgin reported on the Ag Ed Club’s roles at National FFA Convention. He also stated that the club will be having elections in December and will be replaced on the IAAE Board at the January meeting. The club’s banquet will be held in February.
· IACTE: Katie McWhirter reported on the State Conference, which had just wrapped up this weekend. The IACTE is considering a different site to host the conference. Ag Ed was represented well at the 2009 conference with Ryan Holthaus and Michael Peiffer being recognized for their accomplishments.
Committee Reports:
· Administrative: No report.
· Conference Planning: Barry Clough said the schedule for the conference is set and that details (presenters) will be planned at the meeting this afternoon. The Enrichment Center will be utilized on Monday and Tuesday the week of the conference.
· Educational Development: No report.

· Membership Services: Brad Kinsinger stated that he is working on discounted tickets for an ISU Basketball double-header the day of the next board meeting (January 9th).
· Policy Development: No report.
Old Business:
· Newsletter/Website: IAAE members are not getting the newsletter and information—this could be a concern this spring when award applications are made available.
· Membership Report: Barb Lemmer reported that there are 165 paid members and that 25 more members are needed to meet the budgeted membership for the current year.
· 2009 Final Conference Report: Barb Lemmer stated that all bills for the conference have been paid.
· Conference Contracted Services: The contact language for the position will be reviewed by board members attending the NAAE Conference.
· District In-Services Report: Each Vice President present shared with the board what was planned and discussed at their respective District In-Services.
· CASE Curriculum: Mark Williams and Dale Gruis shared information with the board regarding the CASE Curriculum. Costs and locations for training are concerns at this point.
New Business:
· Mentor Program News: Katie McWhirter encouraged Vice Presidents to contact new instructors in their respective districts. Brittany Elmquist has a list of new instructors if needed. There will be no new teacher workshop scheduled this fall. There will continue to be an Ag Teacher Recruitment Workshop at the State FFA Conference.
· NAAE Conference: Mark Williams discussed travel plans for the conference with the attendees.
Adjournment: Scott Johnson moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jeff Mayes, motion passed. Meeting was adjourned at 12:15 PM.
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